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Thursday, May 29, 2025 
 
Dear SPCSA Board Members: 
  
I am the Board Chair for Sage Collegiate Public Charter School. I am also an attorney, largely practicing in the area 
of business litigation. I am not the School’s attorney; however, I did act as the School’s representative for a 
protective order last year. In my professional capacity, I have also applied for (and received) protective orders for 
private clients. 
  
In April 2024, the School applied for a protective order against a neighbor, Avalon Korringa, due to her threatening 
and harassing behavior. This behavior is outlined in the attached Application for TRO, and summarized as follows: 
  

• Erratic and threatening blog posts (including threatening that her “addict” husband is armed “to the 
teeth”). Please note, they are now divorced and her now ex-husband has informed Ms. Kinne that Ms. 
Korringa is “crazy” and “unstable”. (See Application). 

• After the School’s attorney sent a cease-and-desist letter regarding her filming of children, she placed a 
demonic painting in her backyard for the scholars to view. (See Application). 

• Ms. Korringa has a history of mental health issues and police presence in her home. 
• Ms. Korringa has sat on her roof, taking notes of the children playing. 
• Teachers and parents have communicated to the School that they are concerned. 
• The School filed a police report due to her actions. 

  
Each of these items are detailed in the Application.  
  
The Court granted a temporary protective order and thereafter the Court heard from both Ms. Korringa and the 
School and ordered an extended order of protective until May 2025. I have attached both orders. The Court was 
very concerned about Ms. Korringa sitting on her roof and also filming the children. 
  
Ms. Korringa is deeply troubled, and the School has undertaken numerous actions to ensure the scholars’ safety. I 
would be present at the board meeting on May 30th; however, I have a preplanned international trip and would be 
unavailable at that hour even via video for the meeting. 
 
Respectfully, 
Jennifer Braster, Board Chair of Sage Collegiate 
 


